MINUTES OF THE LOUGHTON SURGERY PATIENTS PARTICPATION GROUP

Date:- 18th October 2023

Location:- Loughton Surgery, Room 7
Chair:-  Yvonne Collyer
Minutes: - David Darwin

Thanks were given to Pat Bagshaw, the previous Chair, for her time and efforts in chairing the Group with the hope that she would continue to remain a member.
1) Attendees from the Practice:-  Dr. Larh

2) Members in attendance:-     Hazel Capal, Frank McLaughlin, Nigel Cushion and Barry Capal

3) Apologies:-  Stella Nolan, Kavo Lavoga and Pat Bagshaw
(Members who have left:- Gerry Davey, Sherrill Klein, June Nice, Irene Petersen)

4) Minutes from last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting held on August 9th 2023 were reviewed.  Most of the items discussed where further action/discussion was to take place were covered by Dr Larh in Point 5 below.
5) Practice developments outlined by Dr Larh
· First Contact Practitioner (FCP)
He outlined that there are new roles coming to general practice, e.g. an FCP is being recruited who is an experienced physiotherapist who has the advanced skills necessary to assess, diagnose and recommend appropriate treatment or referral for musculoskeletal (MSK) problems on a patient's first contact with the Surgery.  Additionally, the Practice now has a Pharmacist and Podiatrist who seeing patients for routine matters in addition to the nurse team thus freeing up GP time for more pressing/serious issues.  There is, in addition, a Health and Wellbeing Coach used across the Practice.
· Dr Larh explained that Patient Care Networks are being set up.  For us it is a network of seven GP Practices in Loughton, Buckhurst Hill and Chigwell.  In addition, a “Hub” has been created at the Buckhurst Way Clinic which currently offers “flu” and Covid vaccinations.  The offering will develop going forward. 

· The Practice is one of the few in Herts and West Essex to offer “On the Day Demand” appointments whereby if practice appointments are full; patients will be directed to the Hub for.  Spirometry (breathing tests) and “Smear” tests.
· In addition, the Practice is close to offering “Enhanced Access” appointments between 6.30pm to 8.00pm in the week and 9.00am to 5.00pm on Saturdays.
· Barry raised the issue of continuity of care across the Practice whereby a patient is not generally able to see the same GP each time so that the GP knows the patient’s issues leading to better care.  Dr Larh acknowledged that this is a general problem with the NHS and agreed with Barry; the focus is on getting people seen.  He explained that the Practice now has over 13,000 patients.  Patients are divided into groups of allocated GP’s and when a patient telephones, the allocated group is flagged and the patient offered an appointment with a GP in the set group.  Dr Larh explained that all the Drs now work part-time but the Practice works hard to try and give the patient a Dr within their group that day or the following day.
6) Continuing Items for Discussion

Point 3 from the previous minutes regarding the telephone system was discussed.  It was agreed that the system is working much better now although the initial message when a call connects is far too long and perhaps it could be shortened.  Dr Larh advised that this is a Practice Management issue and we should liaise with either Jas or Viv the two Practice Managers.  
7) Future Plans
· The Practice is looking at the appointment system to allow pre-bookable appointments.  These will be for the “under 5’s”, ENT issues and abdominal pain – but the list is to be reviewed.  (Note from Yvonne Collyer – I thought Dr Larh told us these three areas are already flagged for face to face appointments?
· An analysis of appointments being given is underway, e.g. how many telephone appointments subsequently became face to face appointments.  This work will give a good idea as to how the Practice can tailor the appointment service to better serve patients.  Dr Larh pointed out that many GP Practices require patients to complete an online form or send an e-mail requesting an appointment whereas this is not necessary for our Practice. (Note from Y.C. – I think this is the online triage system being promoted by the NHS, but our practice feels this may be better aimed at people needing referrals / sick notes , see next point)
· However, the Practice may put in place an e-mail/form completion system to cater for requests for a sick note renewal or a general admin issue being raised by a patient.
8) Any other Business

· Nigel Cushion is an Education Consultant.  Nigel advised that he recently met Janet Smith from New City College (the previously named Epping Forest College).  She would like to liaise with the Practice with a view to offering space to carry out e.g. diabetes programmes, a Wellness Centre, GP space and the like.  Nigel is meeting her again and will report back at the next meeting.
· Next time we could also discuss the optimum size for the PPG and if we need to advertise for more members.

· We could also decide on future topics and any speakers we would like to invite for 2024.

9) Date of next meeting

· Meeting terminated at 7.00pm and the next meeting will be on Wednesday, 31st January 2024
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